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Summer 2016 Newsletter 

Presidentôs Message 

It is with great sadness that I must report on the passing of our late 

president Mrs. Lila Bringhurst. She entered into rest on May 7
th
, 

2016, following a brief stay at Washington Hospital. Lila was a 

champion of the museum and one of our biggest supporters over the 

years. She was present in the historical community during the 

opening of the museum in 1995, and she remained active in one way 

or another over the last twenty years. Most recently she was working 

towards an expansion of our current museum space. If Lila was 

nothing else, she was a problem solver. Once a problem popped into 

her mind, she would begin to work fervently on a solution. Lilaôs 

memorial service was held on June 4
th
, and was well attended by 

citizens, city officials, family and friends. She will be forever missed.  

We have established a special fund in her memory. All donations 

will be allocated toward the Lila Bringhurst Legacy Project. The 

definition and parameters of this project are currently in the works. 

We have already received some donations toward the project. If you 

or someone you know would like to donate in Lilaôs memory, please 

feel free to; use the voucher at the bottom of this newsletter, donate 

on our website, or mail a check to the museum along with a note.  

For now I will be taking over as Interim-President of the Museum 

Guild. As Lila often said, ñSometimes leadership is not sought  

out, but it finds you on its own.ò This certainly is the case this  

time around. If you have questions or concerns related to  

the museum, please feel free to contact me directly at 

president@museumoflocalhistory.org.  

Thank you, and have a wonderful summer! 

Kelsey Camello 

 

Happy Birthday Mr. Fremont!  

On May 18
th
 our resident 

historian Philip Holmes 

celebrated his 91
st
 birthday. 

Congratulations Phil! 
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Additions to Collections 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Sharon Gallacher donated a stone pestle, 

which was found in her backyard during 

construction of the home around 1990. 

Beverly Neves donated photographs of relatives 

in Newark and Mission San Jose. Beverly was 

born in Niles, raised in Newark, and her 

grandmother lived in Mission San Jose. 

Ed Weems donated items related to his childhood in 

Centerville, including baseball photos and archival 

materials from his time at Prince of Peace Lutheran 

Church and School.  

 

Lionel Goularte donated 

various items; including 

books, photographs, and 

historical articles. 

Patrick O'Connell donated postcards of 

various scenes around Central Park, circa 

the 1970s. 

Frances Drake donated 

photographs of the Drake 

Family circa 1945-2016, as 

well as a short biography about 

Frances and Bill Drake. 

Milene Rawlinson 

donated a stool from 

Candy Annie Fowler's 

confectioners store in 

Newark.  
 

Betty Hammers donated 

photographs from 

Irvington, circa the late 

1940s.  

Passport to Adventure - 

Launching September 

11
th

 & 12
th

 

Discover your local history 

sites! Visit each of nine 

participating locations, 

get your passport punched, 

and once youôve 

experienced all nine places, 

receive a personalized 

certificate. Bring your 

family and friends. It will 

be fun for the whole 

family!  Look for more 

information in the Tri-City 

Voice and our website in 

late August, early 

September. 
 

Documenting 50 Years of  

the Union City Police Dept. 

Tim Swenson is currently working with 

the Union City Police to document 50 

years of the departmentôs history. The 

UCPD was founded in 1966, seven 

years after the city was incorporated. At 

that time, the department took over from 

the Alameda County Sheriffôs 

Department. 

 

Research for the book includes 50 years 

of newspaper articles, Union City 

Council meeting minutes, and oral 

interviews. A number of old 

photographs from the department will 

be used in the book, which will be a 

joint publication between the museum 

and the City of Union City. 
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Luncheon to Recognize Volunteers and Donors 

On July 9
th
 all of our volunteers, donors, and members are invited to celebrate with us 

over a potluck luncheon. Itôs that time of the year when we all get a pat on the back for 

donating our time, effort, and historical items! Letôs celebrate YOU! This year we will 

be highlighting the contributions of Lionel Goularte and Sister Loretta Marbach, 

among others. Please let us know if you did not receive an invitation in the mail.  

The luncheon will be Saturday, July 9
th 

at St. Joseph Parish Hall (43148 Mission 

Blvd). Lunch will begin at 11:30AM. Program will begin at 12:00PM. RSVP by July 

1
st
 to 510-623-7907 or pat@museumoflocalhistory.org. Please bring a dish to share! 

 

 

 

 

Tours of Historic Districts 

 

Niles Walking Tour ï July 16
th
 @ 11AM 

This tour is done in collaboration with the Essanay Silent Film Museum 

(www.nilesfilmmuseum.org) Find out what happened in Niles one hundred years ago. 

Important landmarks will be discussed and stories will be shared. Meet at the Essanay 

Silent Film Museum.  

 

Decoto Bike Tour - August 20
th
 @ 11 AM 

 

Join Tim Swenson on a bicycle tour of Decoto. The tour will weave through Decoto, 

with stops to discuss a number of older buildings. The tour duration will be about 1.5 

hours and will cover about 4 miles. Meet in the parking lot of Dry Creek/Pioneer 

Regional Park, located at the end of May Road (near Whipple and Mission Blvd). 

 
Downloadable tour booklet available on the museum website under Resources >  

Historical Papers > Union City > Decoto 

 

Centerville Walking Tour - September 17
th
 @ 11 AM 

Tim Swenson will lead a walk through Centerville, walking from Central Ave to 

Thornton Ave. The tour duration will be about 1.5 hours, with a length of about 1 mile. 

Meet in front of Holy Spirit Church. 

Downloadable tour booklet available on the museum website under: Resources >  

Historical Papers > Fremont > Centerville 

 

  

mailto:pat@museumoflocalhistory.org
http://www.nilesfilmmuseum.org/
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Exhibit Highlights the History of Central Park  

The celebration of the 60
th
 Anniversary of Fremont continues with a 

brand new display at the Central Park Visitors Center. This exhibit 

(on view now through Labor Day) highlights the history of Central 

Park, with historic photos and artifacts and key information. 

 

Stop by the Central Park Visitors Center to discover the history of 

the park from the Ohlone era to today. There may even be photos 

that have been rarely or never before seen by the public. Who was 

here before 1900? What year was the first parcel of land acquired? 

What did the park look like before the lake was filled in? Was there 

ever a swim lagoon? How many skate parks has the lake housed? 

The answers to these and many other questions can be found by 

visiting the exhibit.  

The display is expected to reach thousands of people over the course 

of the summer, as it is situated in a prime location, just across from 

the boat launch. Both daily walkers and the occasional park users 

can learn from the information presented in the exhibit. Stop by the 

park and learn about its history today! 
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Attention All Members!  

Here is your opportunity to help the 

museum and Rancho Higuera Historical 

Park! Do you have something to donate? 

We are in need of the following items: 

A tall butter churn, someone to sew 

childrenôs size pioneer clothing, a free-

standing mirror, serapes, Mexican 

blankets, barrels, burlap bags, punched 

tin lamps, and VOLUNTEERS !!  

Call Dianne @ (510) 673-4813 

 

Memorial Funds 

A small update on the status of the 2016 matching grant fund - Since our last newsletter, 

additional funds have continued to come in. We want to thank the following donors for their 

support: Mark Hirsch, Jane Mueller, Thelma Jones, Tom & Gail Blalock, Dorothy Bradley, 

The Country Club of Washington Township, Joanne Cryer, and Anne Power (who gave in the 

name of her late husband, Randy Power).  

We would also like to take this opportunity to outline our three established memorial funds:  

The Regena Dennie Memorial Fund ï all donations are allocated toward archiving 

The Randy Power Memorial Fund - all donations are allocated toward archiving 

The Lila Bringhurst Memorial Fund ï all donations are allocated toward the Lila Bringhurst 

Legacy Project (stay tuned for additional details) 

Please consider donating to one of our existing funds, or establish one in the name of 

someone you love!  

 
 

 

 

  

Walking Tour of Newark  

A historic walking tour of 

Newark is in the works. Al 

Nagy is currently planning and 

researching information for a 

tour, which is set to take place 

in the spring or summer of 

2017! 

 

Thank you to our adobe volunteers, who 

work tirelessly throughout the year to keep 

the grounds maintained and free of weeds. 

Pictured here are park helpers Jon Miller, 

Hamdi El-Sissi, Gerry Curry, Michael 

DeUnamuno and Dianne Holmes.  

 

Volunteers Needed for Galindo-Higuera 

Park Maintenance 

Do you have 1 or more hours to spare each 

month? We are in need of students and/or 

volunteers who can help with park 

maintenance. Hours will be on Saturdays 

between 9am and 12pm. 

No experience is necessary ï just a willing, 

helping hand for mowing, weed abatement, 

and other small tasks. 

Call the museum if you or someone you know 

is interested! Thank you! 


